
we keep the nursing 
home, we need to 
look at other avenues, 
places that have 
the money to make 
sure it’s taken care 
of, but already, and 
everything that’s 
been done. I have 
some people from the 
nursing home and 
from the nursing home 
board here today, and 

they can all assure you, 
residents and staff are 
top on the list to be 
taken care of so, but 
we do want to give this 
some deep thought, 
and we will do our best 
at next Thursday’s 
regular meeting, if 
possible, to make a 
decision. There’re no 
guarantees that we 
can, but we’ve got a lot 

of calling to do and a 
lot of research to do.”

The results of that 
Friday’s meeting 
prompted the necessity 
of the Thursday’s 
special-called meeting. 

After opening 
meeting routines 

THE HERALD-NEWS 
www.jobeforkentucky.com 
heraldnews@jpinews.com

7
SEPTEMBER 17, 2025

•TAGS Continued from page two

CROSSWORD ANSWERS CAN BE FOUND ON PAGE SIX

regulation.” 

An ordinance exists requiring 
dogs in the city to be licensed 
yearly; however, this has never 
been enforced, so the question is 
whether to enforce it or take action 
to remove it. 

During the discussion, it was noted 
that a fee would need to be set, tags 
purchase, and someone to take care 
of the license process. A member 
of the animal shelter board was in 
attendance and explained that it 
would be an easier process at the 
shelter if dogs were licensed. The 
owner could be located more easily.

It was stated that there has always 

been a problem with dogs running 
freely in Edmonton and on the 
square, because there have never 
been any consequences to the 
owner. 

Pack told the council that they 
would have to eventually decide 
whether to keep the ordinance 
or have a cancellation ordinance 
written.

Pack then asked to go into closed 
session to discuss litigation. After 
approximately 10 minutes, the 
council returned to open session, 
and it was stated that no action was 
taken.

The meeting was then adjourned.

The Edmonton-Metcalfe Chamber 
of Commerce is pleased to welcome 
The Village Cache as a new member. 

Titus Beachy, owner and operator 
of the new store in Sulphur Well, is 
providing a much-needed service 
to the community. At the store you 
will find canning jars, bulk food 
items, homemade breads, pies, 
canned jams, relishes, jellies, salsa, 
eggs, freezer items, and a deli with a 
variety of meats and cheeses. 

The Village Cache offers soft serve 
ice cream, what a treat. You must 
try the vanilla topped with fresh 

peaches while it is in season. 
While you are at the store, add 
fried pies to the cart. The plan is 
to have fresh homemade fried pies 
in assorted flavors on Friday and 
Saturday each week. 

Payment options: Cash, check, 
cards, and Metcalfe Money
The Village Cache 
Physical address: 2256 Sulphur 
Well-Knob Lick Rd., Center, KY.
Phone: 270-565-2025
Open: 8 a.m. – 5 p.m. and on 
Saturday 8 a.m. – 3 p.m.
Closed on Sunday and Thursday
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Metcalfe Healthcare 
Center were opened.

Judge/Executive Larry 
Wilson opened and 
announced each bid:

oBallards Spahr of 
Seattle, Washington, 
10 million, five 
thousand dollars 
($10,005,000).

oOncore Health 
Partners of Richmond, 
Kentucky, 11 million 
($11,000,000).

oT.L. Management of 
Brooklyn, New York, 12 
million, two hundred 
and fifty thousand 
($12,250,000).

oTopaz Fiscal Services 
of New York, 11 
million, one hundred 
and fifty thousand 
($11,150,000).

Immediately after 
opening the bids on 
Friday, the court voted 
to enter into executive 
session per KRS 61.810 
(1)(b) - Property 
Acquisition/Sale.

XApproximately 20 
minutes later, the 
court returned to open 
session and Judge 
Wilson stated, “No 
action has been taken.” 
He then added, “I’d 
like to say this. This 
is a big decision for 
the magistrates and 
myself. We’ve got a 
lot to think about. 
Top priority in all of 
this is to take care of 
the residents and the 
employees of Metcalfe 
County Health Care, 
and we are going to 
research and make 
sure that we are 
comfortable that they 
will be taken care of.”

“One of the things we 
already know that’s 
been talked among 
some of the people that 
have been said, nobody 
will lose a job. I know 
there’s been rumors 
that some would, that’s 
not going to happen. 
First of all, whoever 
should buy this cannot 
operate without 
employees that are 

already trained. Thank 
God.”
“And part of the reason 
I want to go ahead and 
explain to everybody, 
part of the reason the 
nursing home board 
and the fiscal court has 
thought about the sale, 
we cannot compete.”

“As far as these 
large companies and 
what Cody (Brooks, 
Administrator) 
purchases for the 
nursing home for its 
operation, he has to 
pay a whole lot more 
for it. Whereas these 
larger companies can 
buy for a fraction of the 
cost. We all know, back 
when covid hit, the 
nursing home was in a 
bad shape financially. 
It looked scary. They 
thought we were going 
to lose. We’re at a 
point right now. We’re 
holding on, but all it’s 
going to take is one 
emergency, and we’re 
in trouble again.”
“So, to ensure that 
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